Strategic Planning and Budget Committee

Meeting Minutes 11/2/05
Attending:  C. Lovitt and M. Brandon, as well as Committee members A. Alikhani, W. Bowers, J. Larson, D. Mays, M. Moyer, R. Newnham (Chair).

Recommendations for internal budget recycling.
As we discussed at our previous meeting, the College is reallocating about $140,000 within the current year budget.  1% of all budgets are pooled into a fund to be reallocated.  We passed on suggestions to Dr. Speece re this process.

The decisions made by the Chancellor and Administrative Council have been released and are attached at the end of these Minutes..

Overview of Academic Affairs Budget

The main topic of this meeting was a discussion with Dr. Lovitt and Mitzi Brandon about the 2005-06 Academic Affairs Budget.

They provided us in advance with a detailed breakdown of spending (attached).  In the area of salaries (confidential) only an overall total is given.

Several general areas were discussed, in addition to many small questions about specific budget items:

1.  In the area of direct faculty support, three areas are most important:  

· RDGs.  Due to increased demand, the max. grant had fallen to $1500.  Carl has been able to restore this to $2,000 through adding more funding.

· Faculty Travel.  Here, too, ever increasing demand has made it difficult to maintain the former yearly maximum of $2,000.  Rather than getting a fixed amount, each division now receives funds based on a formula re number of faculty and rank.  We try to give tenure track highest priority.

· Professional development funding.  About $500 per year is available to each faculty member for this, much of it funded by endowments and gift funds.

2.  Salaries:  it is important to note that the overall salary increase ‘pot’ is set by UP.  Our college decides only on dividing this up (individual increases).

3.  Funding for new degree programs:


This has proven to be a problem, since this is new funding.  At the moment, some funding for new degrees (Elementary Ed., GLBST, etc.) is being funded from recycling funds (i.e., “one time” funds).  We hope to move all of this into the regular budget.  Carl has made an effort to require programs to budget for expenses, rather than giving each program a fixed annual amount, which sometimes was not spent.  We are now being more careful to ‘price out’ new programs before they are adopted.

4.  Future budgets:

Next year we may have to ‘give back’ about $500,000.  We have been asked to justify each of our new faculty searches, and Carl has defended all of them as being essential to the college.  Overall, the budget is still largely enrollment-driven, and if our enrollments remain strong we should do well.
Carl noted that this year is the first time that the cmte. has looked at the Acad. Affairs budget in his years on the campus, and he is happy to do this again in the future.
Future plans for Committee:

Per the committee’s charge from Senate Council, two other major areas still need to be addressed:

1. Examining the broader college budget.  
Dennis Mays suggested that final figures for this year’s budget would become clear by the end of the semester.  We agreed to focus on this topic in the spring.

We will also discuss possible cuts in the current budget to fund the University College deficit as well as the funding model for next year.
2. Working to increase outside grant funding.
The committee agreed that this should be the next topic we address.  We plan to invite Marga Row to discuss her work with us, and we will discuss the possibility of hiring a permanent grants person.

Next meeting of Strategic Planning and Budget Cmte. is scheduled for Nov. 30, 
1-2:30 pm, 115 Thun.

Attachment 1:  Budget items funded with internal recycling, 2005-06 budget:

The following requests will be funded:

A.13    Assessment Improvement Funds                                   $ 10,000

A.16    AACSB Accreditation Process                         $ 20,000

A.19    Chancellor's Merit Fund (staff awards)             $   1,000*

B.2       Market Research for Degree Development                    $ 10,000

B.5       New Program funding (Elementary Ed,              $ 21,000

            American Studies, Global Studies)

            ~Elementary Education Support                                    $ 18,000

C.1      Competitive marketing budget to enhance                      $   9,000

            recruitment; enhance image; promote College

            events; promote internship and student

            employment opportunities

C.3      Funds for meals/materials with industry leaders  $ 10,000

C.3      Expand Alumni Mentorship program                             $   2,500

C.4      Student work opportunities for retention/learning           $ 10,000**

C.2      Support software training development (Red Dot)         $    4,000

~Development Travel                                                   $   5,000

~Utility costs: look at alternate fuel sources                    $ 20,000

                                                            TOTAL $140,500

